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   The League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area
                         Helen Gibbins, President             

 Ann Speer, Treasurer

6128 Gideon Road                                  706 Ridgewood Rd.    

Huntington, WV  25705                         Huntington, WV  25701

                                                   304-736-3287                                           304-525-2244

                                                                 LWVWV website: www: LWVWV.ORG

                                                                       LWVUS website: www.LWV.ORG

                                                                 February 2010 Bulletin - Patricia Keller, Editor
The LWV is a nonpartisan organization that encourages the informed and active participation of citizens in government and influences public policy through education and advocacy.  Membership in the League is open to women and men of voting age.  Annual dues, not tax deductible, are $40 individual, $55 for two in one household and $24 for students.  To join, send your check to:  Ann Spear, Treasure, 706 Ridgewood Road, Huntington, WV  25701.  Check is to be made out to the League of Women Voters of the Huntington Area.      

CELEBRATE THE LEAGUE’S 90TH BIRTHDAY

On February 17 at noon we will celebrate the 90th Birthday of the League of Women Voters. We will meet at the downtown library for cake and a viewing of the DVD Coal Country. Please invite your friends to come to this occasion.

Coal Country tells about modern coal mining from the perspective of the people directly involved, both working miners and activists who are battling the coal companies in Appalachia. Tensions are high. It’s a “new civil war,” as families and communities are deeply split over mountaintop removal mining (MTR). The tops of mountains are blasted away, exposing seams of coal, while debris is pushed into valleys and streams. Residents endure health problems, dirty water in their wells, dust and grime on their floors. The miners are frightened that, without MTR, they’ll lose their jobs and won’t be able to feed their families. 

February 14, 1920 is the actual date of the League’s birthday. With passage of the 19th amendment imminent, suffragists met to transform the movement into the League of Women Voters to help educate women to be responsible voters. We continue to be active in educating ourselves and others. See other articles about some of the projects coming up. 

SUMMER FUN HELP NEEDED We are fortunate that Julie Damewood continues to manage the Summer Fun flyer project, but she needs help. Please consider volunteering to be the coordinator for the distribution of the flyers. Talk to Julie, 304- 522-2340 or juliedamewood@earthlink.net to find out what that will entail. 

Welcome new member – Monika Rowe.

MEETING ON HOSPICE  February 20 is the date of our annual meeting with AAUW and the National Association of Negro Business and Professional Women. We will meet at the West Huntington Library at 10 am. Charlene Ferrell will talk about Hospice to our group.
LEAGUE TABLE AT THE CAPITOL  On February 15 the state League will celebrate the 90th birthday of the League of Women Voters at the Capitol. At our table we will serve birthday cake and provide voter information.  If anyone would like to ride with Helen Gibbins to the Capitol on the 15th, contact her at 736-3287. 
VOTERS SERVICE  The League is entering its season of voters service. Here are some of our plans. Martha Woodward is working with Huntington High School teachers and students to organize a candidates meeting. We are working with the Herald-Dispatch on candidates’ questionnaires. The Southside Association has asked us to work with them on a candidates’ meeting on May 6. And we will prepare information on the process for electing members of the Board of Education. The election is confusing for those who are not familiar with the process.  If any of you would like to receive this information to present to your organizations, please let us know -- Martha Woodward – 525-7404, woodward@marshall.edu or Helen Gibbins – 736-3287 or gibbins@verizon.net. Contact us if you have other suggestions for voters service, and if you would like to help.
LEGISLATIVE ACTION  Here are two sites that give a perspective on legislative action. From the GREEN viewpoint - www.wvecouncil.org, then go to Legislative Update; from the state board of education viewpoint – www.wvsba.org. If you want comprehensive information, go to the legislature’s website - www.legis.state.wv.us. The environmental council’s website has an excellent explanation of how the Legislature passes rules. See the January 22 Legislative Update.                                                                                     
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CALENDAR                             

February 15 – State League’s celebration of our 90th birthday. WV Capitol;

February 17 – Huntington League’s celebration of our 90th birthday. Downtown library, noon. Cake and viewing of Coal Country;
February 20 – Meeting with AAUW and NANBPW. West Huntington Library, 10 am. Speaker on Hospice;

March 15 – Annual meeting. Brandi Jacobs-Jones, Speaker;

April 19 – Meeting on ballot issues.

HEALTH CARE REFORM (From the president of the LWVUS)  “We have a health care crisis in America.  Too many citizens lack adequate health insurance coverage and rising costs threaten everyone.  The failure of Congress to act on these issues over decades has simply compounded the problems and undermined faith in government. 

“The League of Women Voters urges our elected members of Congress to finish work on health care reform and send a bill quickly to the President for his signature. …We understand that there may be a number of ways for health care reform to succeed.  None of these possibilities will accomplish all that needs to be done, and Congress will need to revisit many issues in coming years.  But any of these alternatives moves us toward successful health care reform and thus is better than the status quo.  Congress should not miss this historic opportunity to enact comprehensive health care reform legislation.”

COMMON CORE EDUCATION STANDARDS (coming from the states)  Under the leadership of the Council of Chief State School Officers and the National governors Association Center for Best Practices, a panel has drafted a set of Common Core State Standards of college and career readiness in math and language arts.

Here is the timetable for review and citizen input. 

Feb 2-16 - Standards will be sent to each state for review and comment.

February 26 - The Standards will be released nationally.

May 12-13 - The Board of Education will approve the standards and they will be put out for comment for 60 days. (The states may add 15% more standards.)

July 14-15 – The BOE will approve or disapprove the Common Core Standards.   

Some speaking points - Teachers will welcome Common Core Standards because there is not time in the curriculum to teach all the Standards that WV has adopted. There will be a common assessment....the better to know how the West Virginia student will fare relating to the global economy.

ANNA CSERNICA. We were saddened to hear that Anna died.  Anna had belonged to the League for many years and had helped us with Voters Service projects.  We send our condolences to her family.

________________________________________________________________________________________________
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